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This year’s conference is dedicated to the late Gale Carrithers, who would have served as 
President of the John Donne Society in 2003. 

 
Dues Renewal Notice:  If you have not renewed your membership for 2003, now is the time to do so.  
Please send a check payable to the John Donne Society in the appropriate amount to: 
 
Dr. Mary Papazian, Associate Dean 
College of Arts and Sciences 
217 Varner Hall 
Oakland University 
Rochester, MI  48309-4401 
 
Phone: (248) 370-4945    Email: papazian@oakland.edu 
 
The dues are:  single, $25; double, $30; retired, $15; student, $15.  Membership includes a one-year 
subscription to the John Donne Journal. 
 
2003 Donne Conference:  The Eighteenth Annual John Donne Society Conference will be held on 
February 20-22, 2003.   
 
2002 MLA Sessions:  Please plan to attend the the following two sessions we will be sponsoring at the 
2002 MLA meeting in New York: 
 

1. Gary Stringer, chair:  “Twenty Years On:  Where the Variorum Stands Now.” 
Ernest W. Sullivan, II, “What We Know Now About Donne’s Texts That We Did Not Know  

Before.”  Virginia Tech University. 
Paul M. Parrish, “Donne and His Understanders.” Texas A & M University. 
Michael L. Hall, “NEH Support for Scholarly Editions:  A New Funding Category and Some Old  

Problems.” National Endowment for the Humanities. 
 

2. Theresa DiPasquale, chair:  “Donne:  An Open Session.” 
Scott D. Vander Ploeg, “John Donne’s Art of Names.”  Madisonville Community and Technical 
 College. 
Roberta Albrecht, “Memory and Montage in Donne:  Dialectic Between ‘If poisonous mineralls’ and  

‘Why are wee by all creatures waited on?’”  Bronx, NY. 
Barbara L. Estrin, “John Donne’s Anti-Ante-Aubade and the Search for the Meridian.”  Stonehill  

College. 
 
2003 MLA Sessions:  The Donne Society will sponsor the following two sessions at the MLA meeting 
in San Diego in 2003: 
 
1.  Jeanne Shami, “Reading Donne:  Auditors, Authors, and Authorities.”  8-11 page, 20 minute by 

 March 1, 2003 to Jeanne Shami. 
2. Mary Papazian, “John Donne:  An Open Session.”  8-11 page, 20 minute papers by March 1, 2003 to 

 Mary Papazian. 
 



Donne Society Web Page:  For information about the John Donne Society visit our web page at 
www2.oakland.edu/english/donne.  Thanks to Mary Papazian for maintaining our web page.   
 
Reminder:  When you publish an article or book on Donne, be sure to inform the MLA Bibliography so 
that your work may be considered for the John Donne Society Award for Distinguished Publication in 
Donne Studies. 
 
Send information for the Newsletter to Eugene R. Cunnar (e-mail: ecunnar@nmsu.edu) 
 
 
 

2002 Officers and Executive Committee 
 
Officers: 
 
Jeanne Shami, President 
Gale Carrithers, First Vice-President 
Graham Roebuck, Second Vice-President 
Eugene R. Cunnar, Executive Director (email: ecunnar@nmsu.edu) 
Mary Papazian, Secretary/Treasurer 
 
Executive Committee: 
 
Julie Yen (2000-2002) 
Maria Salenius (2000-2002) 
Jammela Lares (2000-2002) 
Marla Lunderberg (2001-2003) 
Jeffrey Johnson (2001-2003) 
Brian Blackley (2001-2003) 
Raymond Frontain (2002-2004) 
Camille Slights (2002-2004) 
M. Thomas Hester (representing the John Donne Journal) 
Gary Stringer (ex-officio) 
 


